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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB)  
Minutes of a regular meeting held on May 9, 2019 at the East Port Environmental Campus, Training Room B, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte, Florida 33980
MEMBERS PRESENT
Kelley Fernandez, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

Cindy Montgomery, Regional Workforce Development
Gwen Aubrey, Elderly Representative
M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative)

Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User
Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate

Deedra Dowling, Veterans Affairs

John Braswell, Department of Children & Families

John Romanus, Disabled Representative
Maribel Perez, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA
ABSENT MEMBERS
Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)-excused
Alan Skavroneck, Local Private for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)-excused

Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative-excused

Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation 

Angela Hemstreet, Children-at-Risk Representative
Bruce Emmerton, Division of Blind Service-excused 
Shelby Yelvington, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elderly Affairs
STAFF
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Gene Klara, MPO Planner

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Fleet and Transit Division Manager (CTC)
Michelle Edwards, Charlotte County Transit Division

Zinnia Vargas, Charlotte County Fiscal Services

Andrea McDonough, Charlotte County Transit Division

Christy Davis, Charlotte County Transit Division
Before the meeting Call to Order, the MPO’s Gene Klara stated that the Chair and Vice-Chair were not able to attend today’s meeting.  Mr. Klara stated that according to the LCB Bylaws dated September 6, 2018-Article 4 (Officers) that if both the Chair and Vice-Chair are absent from a meeting, the meeting may be chaired by a voting member selected by vote. 

Mr. Klara stated that Vice-Chair Alan Skavroneck recommended that Mike Mansfield  serve as Chair Pro Tempore after a Board vote approving him.  Mr. Klara noted that upon contacting Mr. Mansfield, he too would be unavailable for the meeting.  Mr. Mansfield suggested that LCB member Mr. Joseph Sabatino be contacted to ascertain if he would be in attendance at the meeting and could serve as the temporary LCB Chair for the meeting.  Mr. Klara contacted Mr. Sabatino who stated he would be at the May 9, 2019 meeting and would be able to serve as the temporary Chair.  

Mr. Klara then noted that for Mr. Sabatino to serve as temporary Chair and barring any additional Pro Tempore Chair nominations, a motion to serve as temporary LCB Chair for the May 9, 2019 meeting must be made and seconded by LCB Board members in attendance.              

Suzanne Roberts made a motion to approve Joseph Sabatino as the Chair Pro Tempore for the May 9, 2019 LCB Board Meeting.  John Romanus seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

With this vote, the gavel was passed to Mr. Sabatino, and the meeting began.  

1. Call to Order & Roll Call
Chair Pro Tempore Joseph Sabatino called the regular meeting to order at 10:02 a.m.  
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present.   
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items

There were no public comments.
4.          Consent Agenda:

A. Approval of Minutes: January 10, 2019 Meeting
B. Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5305 (d) Grant Application (FY 2019/2020)

Gene Klara noted that annually FTA Section 5305 (d) funds are allocated to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO and noted that this year’s allocation was in the amount of $69,082, with an FDOT and local match of $8,635 respectively.

Suzanne Roberts made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  

Cindy Montgomery seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
5.
Transportation Disadvantaged Trust Fund (TDTF) Trip and Equipment Grant
Rick Kolar noted that each year a portion of the State Transportation Disadvantaged

Trust Fund (TDTF) is allocated to each Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) 
to provide trips and equipment for non-sponsored TD service.  He noted 
that Charlotte County Transit is forecast to receive $448,259 from the Florida 

Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) Trust Fund.

Mr. Kolar observed that this amount is less than last year’s allocation, and the grant is based on a formula. He noted that statewide small Community Transportation Coordinators (CTC) have experienced Grant amount reductions for the FY 2019/2020 

State fiscal year. 
Gene Klara stated a small amount is received from the voluntary dollar fund that is
Donated when citizens renewing their vehicle registrations choose to contribute so that 
others may have a ride.  This year’s total voluntary dollar amount is $33 for use in FY 
2019-2020.
6.
FY 2016/2017-FY 2020/2021 Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan/Coordinated Public Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan (TDSP/CPT-HSTP) Annual Update/Rate model Calculation   
Mr. Klara noted that a new Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan (TDSP) was 
approved by the LCB on September 8, 2016.  This document also serves as the
Coordinated Public Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan (CPT-HSTP) for 
purposes of Federal transportation legislation requirements. Mr. Klara referred to the 

change pages that will be used in the second annual update to the current document and 
require approval by the LCB prior to submission to the CTD.  Mr. Klara noted that this
Plan was a collaborative effort done between the Charlotte County Transit Division and the MPO staff. 
            Mr. Klara stated that some of the TDSP revisions include deletion of New Operation
Cooper Street as a coordinated contractor and addition of information regarding Englewood transit routes; an update on closure of Western Michigan University; the addition of Ally Rides Wheelchair/Stretcher Transportation Service; the insertion of a newly prepared Transit Brochure and the insertion of new rate model calculations after any revisions and discussions required by LCB members resulting from today’s meeting.  
Rick Kolar then discussed the Rate Model Calculations, noting that on Wednesday, May 8, 2019 communication between Charlotte Transit and staff at the Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) indicated that the Rate Model Calculation Spreadsheets prepared have been reviewed and cleared for discussion.  Mr. Kolar stated that the Rate Model Calculations were revised from those sent to members in their meeting agenda packet, with the revised calculations handed to members before the meeting.  Mr. Kolar noted the revisions focused on an increase in projected passenger miles and projected passenger trips.  These inputs resulted in an overall decrease from the rates original reported for the rate per passenger trip (if not subsidized).  This rate was calculated to be $17.80 per passenger trip.  Mr. Kolar continued by stating that if not for a substantial subsidy provided by the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners (BCC), the program would in essence not be able to be funded during the last two weeks of each month.  Suzanne Roberts commented that this subsidy is critical in providing rides to the transportation disadvantaged community.                 

            Suzanne Roberts made a Motion to update the FY 2016-2017/FY 2020-2021
Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan/Charlotte County Coordinated 
Public Transit – Human Services Transportation Plan (TDSP/CPT-HSTP (including the
rate model calculations).  Kelly Fernandez seconded the motion, and the motion was
carried unanimously.
7.
Quarterly Report
Rick Kolar reviewed the quarterly report for the period from the January through March 2019.  Mr. Kolar noted that total trips were up substantially during the quarter and attributed the increase in part-time residents and tourists who reside in the County over the winter months.  Mr. Kolar stated that trips provided by non-profit coordinated partners (i.e. sweat equity) have remained constant.  Rides provided to Veterans and the Homeless Coalition showed marked increases.  Mr. Kolar noted that Veteran homelessness remains an issue, with Deeda Dowling stating that the Human Services Department is aware of this issue.  Ms. Dowling noted that Human Services will be hiring a veteran specific case manager to address and improve this issue and asked members to inform their qualified constituents to apply for this position.

Mr. Kolar noted that trips related to employment continue to increase and constitute approximately 28% of purpose based trips.  He noted that these employment based  trips would increase substantially if transit vehicles operated into the evening hours (up to 10 p.m.).  Mr. Kolar remarked that transit vehicles are now traveling to the Babcock Ranch development, where a bus is utilized on Tuesdays and Thursdays for rider pick up and return.  He noted that as the Babcock Ranch development expands more riders may want to utilize transit options, and he is monitoring this continuing issue.

Mr. Kolar stated that there were 900 “no-shows” during the quarter an increase from previous quarters.  This recurring issue has many facets including trip  scheduling and rider pick-up timing, an aging population of riders who forget or confuse scheduled trips and times, or fail to cancel trips as rider plans change.  Mr. Kolar noted that trips for medical and employment purposes take priority over “other-life-sustaining” trips (e.g. trips to bank, library, home visits). He also stated that complaints were down during the quarter, and two drivers were terminated.  
Mr. Kolar also remarked that ride sharing companies such as Uber and Lyft will be eligible to apply for FTA Access and Mobility grants that could improve access to healthcare.                           

8.
Public Comments
There were no public comments.
9.
Staff Comments

Gene Klara welcomed Mr. John Romanus as the new Disabled Interests Representative, 

            Mr. John Braswell as the new Children and Families Representative and Ms. Deedra 

            Dowling of the Human Services Department, who is temporarily representing Veteran 

            Services on the Board. 

Gene Klara again mentioned that the Transit Division is continuing to develop the 

            10-year Charlotte County Transit Development Plan (TDP).  Mr. Klara noted

that a second series of Public Participation Workshops were scheduled for next

Wednesday,  May 15, 2019 at the Charlotte County Administration Building, the Cultural Center of Charlotte County and the Laishey Park Marina Conference Room.  He stated that flyers with the specific times for these Workshops are included in the handout distributed before the meeting.       

Mr. Klara noted that on March 25, 2019, the MPO Board approved the Tampa firm of Tindale-Oliver & Associates as the firm selected to undertake development of the MPO’s 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  Gary Harrell stated that after discussion and negotiation, a final Scope of Services was prepared and reviewed by the MPO Board at the May 6, 2019 meeting.  Mr Harrell noted that the Work Assignment Order was approved for signature by the MPO Board Chair, and a “kickoff” meeting to begin preparation of the Plan will be scheduled in early June.        

Mr. Klara stated that a number of public participation events and programs in support of the Plan will be scheduled later in 2019 and 2020, and LCB members will be notified of these opportunities to participate and provide their ideas and opinions on long horizon future transportation plans.  Mr. Harrell noted the Plan will be adopted in October 2020.
Mr. Harrell mentioned that that there are programs administered by veteran support groups whose role is to aid veterans in employment retraining, health care and affordable housing options. 
Gary Harrell informed members that MPO Planner Wendy Scott is recovering from a recent surgery.  
10.
Member Comments 

John Romanus stated his high regard for the ability and deportment exhibited by transit drivers.  He suggested that the Transit Division consider the placement of slogans such as “We care and we are here to help” inside the transit vehicles.  Mr. Romanus believes that more efforts to portray transit drivers as consummate professionals and skilled workers could improve driver morale, reduce driver turnover and improve the relationship between riders and their drivers.  


Mr. Romanus also noticed that some riders have difficulty negotiating the last step when exiting the larger transit vehicles.  He suggested that some additional training alerting drivers to utilize the portable step to aid exiting passengers could prevent some falls and passenger injury. Mr. Romanus also suggested that electric step aids be considered by the Transit Division, if cost feasible.  Dottie Fulton noted she concurred with Mr. Romanus on his observations, having witnessed similar vehicle exit issues.            

Gwen Aubrey commented that she continues to experience long holding times while waiting to speak with a transit dispatch member on the telephone. 


Kelley Fernandez stated that Federal Transit Grant Sections 5310 and 5339 for FY 2018 have been executed and reminded transit that vehicle/equipment purchase requests are due by May 15, 2019.  Ms. Fernandez noted that FTA Section 5310, 5311 and 5339 applications for FY 2019/2020 have been received and are under review.


Ms. Fernandez informed members that a Professional Development Workshop sponsored by FDOT, the University of South Florida Center for Urban Transportation Research (CUTR) and the Florida Public Transit Association (FPTA) will be held on June 3-5, 2019 in Tampa.  

Suzanne Roberts complimented the entire transit staff for their professionalism and commitment to the transportation disadvantaged in Charlotte County.


Cindy Montgomery handed out information related to efforts by Career Source-Southwest Florida to improve occupational skills and career building opportunities.  Ms. Montgomery also mentioned that her agency has introduced an Inquiry Form feature, where job seekers are connected directly to Workforce professionals in Charlotte, Lee, Collier Hendry and Glades County.     
 11.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – September 5, 2019)
Temporary Chair Sabatino stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for September 5, 2019 and adjourned the meeting at 11:02 a.m.
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